
 
 
 
 

 

AFC-3.0 DI Compatibility [INFO 324] 
 
 

 
 
Dear customer, 
 
To follow-up info bulletin 321, we would like to inform you that there is an extension to the 
production range of affected AFC-3.0 DI’s. Some AFC-3.0 DI’s are not compatible with specific 
applications. 
 
What changed?  
It concerns all AFC-3.0 DI’s produced between week 44, year 2022 and week 26, year 2023. 
Serial Number Range  → C/44/22/0000 till C/26/23/9999 
 
Content of INFO 231 (unchanged): 
According to field information and further internal investigation, Prins found that a specific batch of 
the AFC-3.0 DI is NOT compatible with the following application/engine types: 

➔  PSA/Stellantis 1.2 Puretech with the VD56.1 Petrol ECU 
 
Important note: The AFC-3.0 DI is not broken, but only not compatible with the mentioned 
engines. The AFC-3.0 DI can be used in other applications. 
 
Possible issues: 
➔ Multiple petrol injector related error codes. 
➔ Proper functioning in cold conditions but improper functioning during warm condition.  
➔ Not possible to start or cutting out of the engine due to error codes. 

 
Solution: 
Replace that specific AFC by an AFC from another production batch. 
 
How to handle: 
➔ Replace the AFC-3.0 DI according to the above-mentioned solution. 
➔ Re-use the AFC-3.0 DI in another application/conversion. 
➔ Do not send back the AFC-3.0 DI for warranty. 

 
 
 
Kind regards, 
Prins After Sales Department 

Date: 23-10-2023 

To: Commercial manager/Workshop manager/LPG technician  

Reference: UPDATE AFC-3.0 DI compatibility issue with specific engine types. 
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